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Fiscal Year 2018 Annual Action Plan & 
Substantial Amendment to Fiscal Year 2015-2019 Consolidated Plan 

  
Public Comments 

The City will consider comments and views expressed by residents, public agencies, and 
other interested parties either in writing or orally at public meetings. In each 5-Year 
Consolidated Plan, Annual Action Plan, CAPER, substantial amendment or Citizen 
Participation Plan submitted to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD), the City will provide as an attachment all written communications received and a 
summary of each oral comment during the applicable 30-day or 15-day public review 
period; the City's subsequent action; and the reasons for non-action, if none was taken. 
This information will also be made available to the public as part of the final document. 

 
Following are the questions and comments received on the Draft Fiscal Year (FY) 2018 
Annual Action Plan (AAP) and the Second Substantial Amendment to the FY 2015-2019 
Consolidated Plan. Responses were provided by staff, where warranted.  The Draft FY 2018 
AAP and Substantial Amendment were made available for public review from March 29 
through April 27, 2017.   
 
During the public review period, the Draft FY 2018 AAP and the Second Substantial 
Amendment were posted online for viewing at the City of San Diego’s CDBG Program 
website: http://www.sandiego.gov/cdbg 
 
Hard copies were made available for viewing at the following locations: 
 
 City Clerk’s Office (202 ‘C’ Street, 2nd Floor, San Diego, CA 92101)  
 CDBG Program Office (1200 Third Avenue, 14th Floor, San Diego, CA 92101)  
 Central Library (330 Park Blvd., San Diego, CA 92101)  
 Malcolm X Library (5148 Market Street, San Diego, CA 92114)  
 San Ysidro Branch Library (101 West San Ysidro Boulevard, San Diego, CA 92173)  
 Logan Heights Branch Library (567 South 28th Street, San Diego, CA 92113)  
 City Heights/Weingart Branch Library (3795 Fairmount Avenue, San Diego, CA 

92105)  
 Linda Vista Branch Library (2160 Ulric Street, San Diego, CA 92111)  
 Jacobs Center for Neighborhood Innovation (404 Euclid Avenue, San Diego, CA 

92114)  
 Bayside Community Center (2202 Comstock Street, San Diego, CA 92111)  

http://www.sandiego.gov/cdbg/general/consolidatedplanmaterials.shtml
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The notice was also posted in the following publications for the start of the public comment 
period and two weeks prior to the City Council public hearing on April 25, 2017: 

• San Diego Daily Transcript 
• San Diego Voice and Viewpoint 
• El Latino 

 
The public was provided the opportunity to send comments via U.S. Mail or hand-deliver to:  
City of San Diego: Action Plan/Substantial Amendment Comments | 1200 Third 
Avenue, Suite 1400 | San Diego, CA 92101 or via email to: cdbg@sandiego.gov.  

 
ORAL COMMENTS 
 

Following are the oral comments provided by members of the public, the City 
Council and the Consolidated Plan Advisory Board (CPAB) during the 3 public 
hearings for the Draft FY 2018 Annual Action Plan and Second Substantial 
Amendment.  Where warranted, the response from staff follows the comment. 
 
APRIL 5, 2017 – PUBLIC SAFETY & LIVABLE NEIGHBORHOODS (PSLN) COUNCIL COMMITTEE 
 
On April 5, 2016 the PSLN Committee forwarded the Draft FY 2018 AAP and Substantial 
Amendment to the full City Council with a recommendation to approve.  
 
Robert McNamara (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 

• Mr. McNamara stated the importance of the CDBG program and all the benefits to 
the community it brings.  

 
Raymond Bernal (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 

• Mr. Bernal is looking forward to the proposed upgrades to Memorial Park. 
 
Andrea Sorce (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 

• Ms. Sorce, representing International Rescue Committee, was thankful for being 
awarded CDBG funding and appreciates the impact the program has throughout 
the community.  

 
Anchi Mei (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 

mailto:cdbg@sandiego.gov
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• Ms. Mei, representing International Rescue Committee, was thankful for being 
awarded CDBG funding and appreciates the impact the program has throughout 
the community.  
 

Daniel Beamon (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
• Mr. Beamon receives a Section 8 housing voucher and believes HUD should receive 

additional funding.  
 
John Brady (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 

• Mr. Brady questioned whether the San Diego Housing Commission has a customer 
feedback form on the quality of the services provided by their sub-recipients.  

 
Staff response: No action required. The question regarding the San Diego Housing Commission is 
not specific to the Draft 2018 Annual Action Plan.  
 
Councilmember Chris Ward 

• Mr. Ward understands the importance of CDBG funding and the impact it has on 
the various communities throughout the City.  

• Mr. Ward also thanked the hard work of the Consolidated Plan Advisory Board 
(CPAB) in evaluating the proposals.  

 
Councilmember Barbara Bry 

• Ms. Bry thanked the CPAB and commended staff on all the hard work in compiling 
the information. 

• Ms. Bry asked about updating the FY 2015-2019 Consolidated Plan (Con Plan) and 
the current status of the projected budget.  

 
Staff response: The Second Substantial Amendment addresses all the proposed changes to the 
Con Plan and staff has prepared contingency plans in case there are substantial reductions to 
the proposed budget.  
 
Councilmember Chris Cate 
 

• Mr. Cate thanked the CPAB on the hard work in evaluating the proposals. 
• Mr. Cate asked how agencies would be affected by the potential budget cuts. 

Staff response: Agencies are aware of the potential reductions but staff and the agencies will 
negotiate the specific terms during the contract execution phase.   
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APRIL 18, 2017 – CONSOLIDATED PLAN ADVISORY BOARD (CPAB) MEETING 
 
The CPAB recommended the Draft FY 18 AAP and Second Substantial Amendment to City Council 
for approval. No public comments were made or received in regards to the AAP or Substantial 
Amendment.  
 
APRIL 25, 2017 – CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
 
Martha Welsch (Submitted a speaker’s slip in opposition) 
 

• Ms. Welsch would like to see more funding into affordable housing projects. 
 
Raymond Bernal (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Mr. Bernal is pleased to see Memorial Park ADA upgrades project was approved.  
 
Albert Pruitt (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Mr. Pruitt is a participant of the Therapeutic Recreation Services located at Park de 
la Cruz and appreciates the proposed funding for the project.   

 
William Kesling (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Mr. Kesling is a Board Member of the Disabled Services Advisory Council located at 
Park de la Cruz and appreciates the proposed funding for the project.   
 

Joyce Madrid (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Ms. Madrid spoke for Peter Ballantyne, who volunteers for the Therapeutic 
Recreation Services, and is thankful for the proposed funding for the Park de la Cruz 
project.  

 
Michael Turner (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Mr. Turner, who volunteers for the Therapeutic Recreation Services, is thankful for 
the proposed funding for the Park de la Cruz project.  
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Richard Seges, Jacobs Center for Neighborhood Innovation (JCNI) (Submitted a 
speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Mr. Seges thanked staff and the CPAB for all the hard work in the application 
process and appreciates the project JCNI submitted was awarded funding.  

 
Tracy Barham, Mama’s Kitchen (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Ms. Barham thanked staff and the CPAB for all the hard work in the application 
process and appreciates the project Mama’s Kitchen submitted was awarded 
funding.  

 
Leah Cogen, Urban Corps of San Diego County (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Ms. Cogen thanked staff and the CPAB for all the hard work in the application 
process and appreciates that the project Urban Corps submitted was approved for 
funding. 

 
Vicki Granowitz, CPAB Chair (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Ms. Granowitz and the CPAB were pleased to use the ED Grants system to help 
alleviate scoring the applications.  

• Ms. Granowitz thanked City staff for all their work in coordinating the different 
aspects of the application process.  

 
Christopher Yanov, Reality Changers (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Mr. Yanov thanked staff and the CPAB for all the hard work in the application 
process and appreciates the projects Reality Changers submitted were awarded 
funding. 

 
Cecilia Thornton-Sterns, County of San Diego (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Ms. Thornton-Sterns is thankful for the proposed funding for the Park de la Cruz 
project.  
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Terry McMann (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 
 

• Mr. McMann is a participant of the Therapeutic Recreation Services located at Park 
de la Cruz and appreciates the proposed funding for the project.   

 
Anchi Mei, International Rescue Committee (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 

• Ms. Mei was thankful for being awarded CDBG funding and appreciates the impact 
the program has throughout the community.  

 
Shara Fisler, Ocean’s Discovery Institute (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 

• Ms. Fisler was thankful for being awarded CDBG funding and appreciates the impact 
the program has throughout the community.  

 
Dante Dawes (Submitted a speaker’s slip in favor) 

• Mr. Dawes was thankful for being awarded CDBG funding and appreciates the 
impact the program has throughout the community.  

 
Councilmember David Alvarez (starts at ~2:08) 

• Mr. Alvarez understands the importance of CDBG funding and the impact it has on 
the various communities throughout the City.  

 
Councilmember Georgette Gomez 

• Ms. Gomez thanked the CPAB and commended staff on compiling all the necessary 
information together. 

• Ms. Gomez asked about a line item stating $2.5 million to rehabilitating a homeless 
facility and if there is a project already earmarked for those funds. 

• Ms. Gomez also asked if the Promise Zone can be used as an overlay into future 
projects 

Staff response: The item was created for rehabbing and acquiring a homeless facility and staff is 
currently looking at rehabbing the Neil Good Day Center; another possibility is supporting the 
City Attorney’s office in further implementing the SMART program. For the Promise Zone, staff is 
looking at different options to incorporate the Promise Zone into scoring applications.  
 
Councilmember Chris Cate 
 

• Mr. Cate thanked the CPAB on the hard work in evaluating the proposals. 
• Mr. Cate asked how agencies would be affected by the potential federal budget cuts. 
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Staff response: Agencies are aware of the potential reductions but staff and the agencies will 
negotiate the specific terms during the contract execution phase.   
 
Councilmember Chris Ward 
 

• Mr. Ward thanked staff and the CPAB in their efforts in this process.  
• Mr. Ward asked what the process is in allocating funds for homeless efforts. Mr. 

Ward also asked if the intent to use funding is for rehabbing the old central library 
into a homeless services provider.  
 

Staff response: Staff will work with the San Diego Housing Commission and their approved 
contractor and present to City Council. At this time, CDBG funding would not be allocated to the 
old central library for homeless services.  
 
Councilmember Barbara Bry 
 

• Ms. Bry thanked staff and the CPAB in their efforts in this process.  
 
Councilmember Scott Sherman 
 

• Mr. Sherman asked if staff needs 20% administration fee and how many new 
programs are receiving funding as compared to previous years.  
 
Staff response: The 20% cap is mandated by HUD and the Community Development 
Division is looking at hiring more staff to assist in managing the increase in projects. The 
Admin Cap also includes the nonprofit academy, plans and studies, consultants, and the 
ED grants management system. With the additional resources available, the Community 
Development Division was able to add 7 new programs ranging from workforce 
development programs to a new sustainability challenge grant.  

 
Council president Myrtle Cole 
 

• Ms. Cole is thankful for the Bay Terraces Senior Community Center and that Council 
District 4 has been waiting 25 years for a senior center.  

 

Item was approved unanimously 8-0, with one City Council member absent.  
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Notice of Public Comment Period 
San Diego Daily Transcript 

March 29, 2017 
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Notice of Public Comment Period 
San Diego Voice & Viewpoint 

March 30, 2017 
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Notice of Public Comment Period 
El Latino 

March 31, 2017 
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Notice of Public Hearing: Annual Action Plan 
San Diego Daily Transcript 

April 13, 2017 
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Notice of Public Hearing: Substantial Amendment 

San Diego Daily Transcript 
April 13, 2017 

 
  



Fiscal Year 2018 Annual Action Plan  ATTACHMENT A 

 Page 14 of 17 
 

Notice of Public Hearing: Annual Action Plan 
San Diego Voice & Viewpoint  

April 13, 2017 
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Notice of Public Hearing: Substantial Amendment 
San Diego Voice & Viewpoint  

April 13, 2016 
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Notice of Public Hearing: Annual Action Plan 
El Latino  

April 14, 2017 
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Notice of Public Hearing: Substantial Amendment 
El Latino 

April 14, 2017 

 


	Blank Page

